Elizabeth Ruane
To:​Lynne Bermudez​

Sun 9/24/2023 8:54 AM

We live at 42 English Commons.  The screaming and yelling at 6:20 pm was so intrusive that our Grandson asked us, “Is that screaming coming from the Topsfield  Fair?”
Unfortunately, the noise, was yet again, from Connemara Farm. 
Please let the ZBA know how upset and disappointed we are that the farm has done ZERO about the constant noise.

Elizabeth and Michael Ruane

